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PURPOSE
The North Bend Area Commu-
nity Foundation Fund was es-
tablished in 2000 for the purpose 
of receiving, administering and 
disbursing funds for communi-
ty improvement and assistance 
in areas such as civic, cultural, 
educational, health and welfare 
needs.  With the belief that a 
community is only as strong as 
people who support it, gifts to the 
foundation will help provide nu-
merous benefits to North Bend 
and the surrounding area.
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MEETINGS
Meetings are held quarterly in 
February, May, August, and No-
vember on the second Thursday 
of the month at 4 pm at the His-
toric Platte Valley Bank.

CONTACT US
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Platte Valley Bank
P.O. Box 500
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F irm Foundation
NBACF sets out clear mission

	 “The North Bend Area Commu-
nity Foundation builds a stronger com-
munity by inspiring charitable giving 
and disbursing grants for community 
improvement.” This mission statement, 
while appearing very simple and straight 
forward, involved much discussion to 
make certain a reader would understand 
our organization exists and second, our 
organization exists to help better our 
community. The foundation will celebrate 
its 25th anniversary December, 2024, and 
as of 11-9-2023, due to the generosity of 
donors over the years, the foundation has 
awarded $333,837.00 in grants.  
	 This year the foundation’s grants 
cover a wide range. In February the 
Morse Bluff American Legion Post 340 
was awarded $5,000 to renovate their 
building’s kitchen, bathroom and entry 
way floors. The Legion has consistently 
worked to preserve the historic building 
that is used not only for Legion needs but 
is rented out for various family and com-
munity events. The Material Girls Quilt 
Guild was awarded $1,364.45 for material 
for creating 36 Quilts of Valor. The Guild 
would cover the cost of quilting each 
quilt. North Bend Central Elementary 
was granted $1,200 for STEM (science, 

technology, engineering & math) enrich-
ment to purchase water rocket launchers 
as well as creating raised beds south of the 
pollinator garden 5th graders had created 
from a previous foundation grant. The 
raised bed project involved NBC’s indus-
trial arts department.
	 In May, a request for $5,000 from 
the North Bend/Morse Bluff Area Com-
munity Veterans Park was granted to re-
vitalize the landscape on the south edge 
of the park that was past its prime. There 
would be a walkway between the parking 
area on the south edge and the park itself 
to allow visitors to walk directly into the 
park allowing easier access to the tile dis-
play and memorial bricks.
	 In August, the Nebraska Czechs 
of Prague was awarded a $500 grant to 
host a Czech Marionette performance by 
a troupe that has given worldwide per-
formances. The Prague group were able 
to fund the first $500. This performance 
added to the enjoyment of the communi-
ty’s weekend celebration.
          In November, the foundation heard 
the grant request of the Purcell Initiative 
of North Bend, a group whose goal is to 
place a North Bend Highway Frontage 
Sign on the new Highway 30 express-
way and Highway 79 intersection work-
ing with the City of North Bend and the 

Please consider making your gift today!
There are advantages to giving to the North Bend Area Community Foundation.  The fund provides a vehicle for receiv-
ing donations for the benefit of the community and surrounding area that will also provide tax benefits to the donor.  As 
a component fund of the Fremont Area Community Foundation, Inc., your gifts are fully tax deductible.  In addition, 
FACF has met the stringent qualifications of the National Council on Foundations which assures all donors that FACF, 
and thereby NBACF, meet national standards for operational quality, donor services, accountability, and transparency.  
Flexibility is the key when making a donation to NBACF.  Gifts can range from a simple cash donation to real estate and 
everything in between. Gifts can be designated to remember a loved one, honor a birthday or other important event, or 
support a specific project near and dear to the donor.

I’m proud to invest in the future of the North Bend Area!
Name	 __________________________________________________	 Amount___________________

Address	  ______________________________________________________________________________

City, State, Zip	_______________________________________________________________________________

Email Address	_______________________________________________________________________________
Please note below if the donation is for a special designation.

    In memory of _____________________________________________________________________________

    Or in honor of ____________________________________________________________________________
Make checks payable to: North Bend Area Community Foundation

Send to: Deanna Wolf, Treasurer, PO Box 500, North Bend, NE 68649

More Information
    Does your organization need 
a grant to help benefit the com-
munity? NBACF grants can be 
applied for by filling out a sim-
ple two-page application. Appli-
cants then meet with the NBACF 
board to answer questions about 
their application. The whole pro-
cess is quite simple and NBACF 
would like everyone to know 
about these funds that exist for 
the benefit of the North Bend 
area.
You can get updates on what the 
NBACF is up to on their own 
Facebook page: facebook.com/
NorthBendAreaCF. 	
      Updates on the latest infor-
mation of NBACF is available at 
www.facfoundation.org; click on 
“Affiliates.” Under Affiliates, click 
on North Bend. In addition to 
information, the link to the form 
for applying for a NBACF grant 
is also available.

“The North Bend Area Community Foundation Fund builds a stronger 
community by inspiring charitable giving and disbursing grants for com-
munity improvement.”

North Bend Chamber of Commerce. Presently it is easy to drive by without know-
ing the city of North Bend is there. The foundation granted $20,000 (Last Dollar) 
to be paid out in the coming year.
	 Other highlights of the year include the foundation’s successful partici-

Continue on back page...

Continued from front page...

NBACF works on future and honors past

Material Girls Quilt Guild hold one of the Quilts 
of Valor they made with the help of a grant from 
NBACF. 

North Bend Central Elementary 5th graders 
hold their rocket during a STEM enrichment 
program made possible with funds from NBACF. 

In August, the NBACF help fund the Czech Mari-
onette performance in Prauge by a troupe that has 
given worldwide performances.

pation in the Fremont Area Big Give 
held May 9. The foundation received 
$10,550 in donations from 62 donors 
including $1500 prize money for the 
most donors between the hours of 4 
a.m. and 6 a.m. the day of the Big Give. 
There was 100% board member partic-
ipation. There were a variety of prize 
money amounts as an added incentive. 
The Platte Valley Bank has been a Big 
Give prize sponsor for five years.
	 The North Bend Area Commu-
nity Foundation recognizes the service 
of Tom Wolf, who passed away in July 
2023. He was co-founder in December 
1999; Board of Directors 2000-2023; 
Treasurer 2000-2010. An outstanding 
number of memorials and donations 
were received in his name.  His leader-
ship and dedication to the foundation 
will be missed. Broc Blanchard was 
nominated to finish Tom’s term expir-
ing May, 2025 and Broc accepted.



North Bend Area Community Foundation Fund donors:
Chris & Ann Marie Abboud, Jeff Alderson & Twila Flamme, Dr. Rodney & Cindy Anderson, Computer Services, Inc.; Travis Anderson, 

Don & Deb Andrews, Maxine Arneal, Steve & Mary Le Arneal, Ryan & Tara Arnold, Avis Arps, Mike & Tricia Arps, Mitch & Tracy Arps, 
Dave & Ginny Bacon, Wayde & Shelley Bang, Bank of Prague, Calvin Barnes, Tom & Kathy Bass, Jeff & Lou Bauer, Kent & Theresa Baumert, 

George & Billie Beattie, Wayne Beck, James & Darlene Becker, Greg & Patti Beebe, Ken & Pat Beebe, Mia Beebe, Dennis Beranek, 
Jeremy & Joy Beranek, Randy & Kathy Beranek, Rick & Karen Beranek, Marcia Bergmeyer, Dave & Sara Bird, Bob & Luann Blacketer, 

Jeff & Jamie Blair, Broc & Ashley Blanchard, Bruce & Betty Bode, Ellen Bode, John & Katy Bode, Kate Bode, Lon & Carol Bohling, 
Scott & Cathy Bonnesen, Don & Mary Jo Bosworth, Marlin & Marla Brabec, Keith & Teresa Bradley, Bob & Barb Brandt, Pat & Lynn Brannen, 

RoseAnn Bredthauer, Alan & Beth Brewer, Lloyd & Betty Brooks, Fred & Kay Brown, Rick & Peg Brune, John & Mary Buller, Chuck Bunn, 
Phil & Shirley Burns, Dave & Shannon Butler, Kathy Byrnes, Pat Byrnes, Tom & Elaine Byrnes, Tracy Byrnes, Harry & Bonnie Campbell, 

John & Renee Campbell, Kevin & Tracy Cansler, Jerry & Jill Catlett, Terry & Janel Chapman, Tim & Revel Chapman, Paul & Linda Chatelain, 
Bill & Teri Chromy, Billy & Nicole Chromy, Glenn & Eileen Chvatal, Bryon Chvatal, Eric & Laura Chvatal, Sharon Cody, Nick & Amy Cone, 

Cornerstone Bank, Bill & Kathy Coufal, Karen Coufal, Cheri Cruthoff, Mark & Marilyn Debban, Jim & Michelle DeLarm, Allan & Kathi Dlouhy, 
Dan & Nicole Dolan, Larry Dolezal, Mike & Pam Draemel, Sandra & Jerry Drummond, Bill & Jane Dugan, Rollie & Elaine Dvorak, Dan Eakes, 
Ron & Sandy Eakes, Mike & Claire Eason, Jan Eaton, Sherie Ebers, Rick & Lynette Elofson, Carol & Francis Emanuel, Chuck & Sue Emanuel, 

Mike & Connie Emanuel, Nick & Amy Emanuel, Peyton Emanuel, Paul & Margie Emanuel, Robert & Lee Ann Emanuel, 
Roch & Diane Emanuel, Susan Emanuel, Wendell & Mary Ann Emanuel, Jenna Erb, Stu & Denise Essman, Bruce Eveland, 

Fremont Area Community Foundation, Dave & Kris Faltin, Jason & Leigh Feala, Larry & Cheryl Feala , Bruce & Pat Ferguson, 
Kevin & Janet Ferguson, First Nebraska Bank, First National Bank Omaha, Patsy Fittje, Larry & Mary Flamme, Mark Flamme, Christine Balch, 
Maynard Flamme & Stephanie Iwan Flamme, Vernon & Sharon Flamme, Bruce & Jannie Fleming, Troy & Rebecca Florance, Tom & Vicki Foltz, 

Donors to NBACF Funds
   Listed below are donors who contributed to North Bend Area Community Foundation  (NBACF) from November 1, 2022 to November 10, 2023. Do-
nors may establish a lasting memorial to honor a relative or friend through a gift to the Book of Memories. The name of the person honored is inscribed 
in the “Book of Memories”, a leather-bound volume displayed at the Platte Vally Bank. Contributions can be designated by the donor to a particular fund. 
Donations may also be made in honor of a special occasion, such as a birth or retirement.

Dwayne Muff, Carole Musiel, Rich & Carlene Myers, Richard Baier & Staff Nebraska Bankers Association, Brian Diedrichsen, 
Nebraska Chapter - YPO Forum II, Dan & Kaycee Neil, Mike & Janice Nelson, Nate, Rudi, & Nell Neuberger, James Neneman, 

Todd & Ronda Niehaus, Albert & Pam Nielsen, Rob & Carol Nielsen, Jay Nitz, Rick & Diana Novak, Neal & Sheri Oetken, Cynthia Olson, 
Steve & Patty Ondracek, Tip O’Neill, Lois Otte, Rollie & Mary Ann Otte, Mike Ough & Pam Roth, Loretta Palensky, Tom Palensky, 

Bob & Cindy Parks, Matt & Nicole Payne, Ron & Janet Peters, Todd & Rachele Petersen, Bob & Sue Peterson, Pam Pettit, Linda Cochrane,
 Doug & Janice Pick, David & Kathy Pinkall, Platte Valley Bank , Dale & Janet Pohlmann, Frank & Cindy Pollard, Kay Poppe, Troy & Jana Post, 

Melissa Powell, Corey & Jen Powers, Emmett & Kathy Powers, Rich & Barb Pozzi, Scott & Stacie Pruss, Russ & Jetty Rabeler, Gilberta Racek, 
Doug & Renee Rasmussen, Jenni Rasmussen, Cole & Carla Ratkovec, Joe & Jackie Raus, Stacy Ray, Bob & Tonya Reed, Susan Reed, Paul Regan, 

Warren Renner, Pat Reznicek, Randy & Julie Reznicek, Tim & Amy Reznicek, Richard & Mary Beth Rice, Richard J. Thege, 
Brett & Heidi Richmond, Del & Deb Ringling, Darrell & Mary Ritenour, Doug & Mary Ann Ritthaller, Mike & Anne Robb, Dan & Jan Roberts, 

George & Karen Robertson, Jim & Brenda Robinson, Jeff & Mary Roder, Jordan & Taylor Roder, Jim & Delores Rothanzl, Eva Roubal, 
Phil & Karen Roubal, Bill & Donna Ruzicka, Chad & Michelle Ruzicka, Danny & Mindy Ruzicka, Doug & Nichole Ruzicka, Gene Ruzicka, 

Jay Ruzicka, Larry & Pat Ruzicka, Tyler & Brittany Ruzicka, Chuck Johannsen, RVR Bank, Bob & Evla Saalfeld, Dave & Bev Saalfeld, 
Jason & Jenna Saalfeld, Dr. David & Anne Sabott, John & Lori Sajevic, Rich & Melissa Samuelson, Kinley Paige & Emma Samuelson, 

Don & Sharon Sawtell, Terry & Jeanne Scheuneman, Greg & Judy Schindler, Ron & Jan Schindler, Ken & Nicole Schlueter, Steve Schmidt, 
Pat Schueneman, Lenora Schuetz, Bill Schwanebeck, Paul & Mary Sendgraff, Les & Koni Shallberg, Barb Sheldon, Gene & Nancy Sic, 
Ben Siebler, Gene & Donell Simanek, Alan Sloup, Mike & Adriana Smith, Mike & Sharra Smith, Terry Snover, Bob & Kara Soukup, 

Delores Soukup, Don & Diane Soukup, Jerry & Barb Soukup, Richard Soukup, Scott & Susan Soukup, Deann Kavan Souza, Jim & Mary Spath, 
Patricia Hamilton Steele, Patty Hamilton Steele, Barbara Stephens, Charles & Michele Stephenson, Byron & Linda Stigge, John & Rita Stinner, 

Tom & Kathie Stranik, Nancy, Steve & Joshua Strauss, Ryan & Amy Swartz, Mick Tank, Mike Tawney, Pat & Jolene Tawney, Justin & Amy Taylor, 
The Dinsdale Family, Pinnacle Bank, Justin & Tamara Thiesen, Jenni Toebben, Andrew & Kate Tonnies, Edward & Dorothy Travnicek, 

Ivan & Deani Travnicek, Stave & Maureen Turner, Ken & Brenda Vampola, Adam & Brittny Van De Water, Paul & Kathy Van De Water, 
Kurtis & Sherie Van Slyke, Becky Van Winkle, Jim & Beth Vech, Mike & Chris Virka, Randy Virka, Joe & Mignon Vojtech, 

Bryan Wildung & Erinn von Rein, Drew & Mariann von Rein, North Bend Grain, Charlie & Jan Vopalensky, Don & Samantha Vopalensky, 
Juanita Vopalensky, Don & Dixie Voss, Jeff & Kristy Voss, Kendra Voss, George & Sharon Vrana, Georgia Vyhlidal, Nancy Wagner, 

Drew & Linda Walker, Dr. Tom Waring, Dan & Connie Watts, Ron & Cindy Weaklend, Larraine Weitzankamp, Dr. Steve & Pat Wendt, 
Jim Wesch, Dave Wesely, Dick & Amber Wesely, Bill Westering, Billy & Amy Westering, Matt Westering, Gary & Robin Widhelm,

 Jeff & Connie Widhelm, Carroll & Carol Wiebold, Lucas & Melissa Wieser, Terry & Staci Wietfeld, Bruce & Amy Williams, 
Matt & Sue Williams, Dan & Arlo Winkelman, Alex & Misti Wolf, Eli, Grayson & Chloe Wolf, Dr. Tom & Misti Wolf, Jennifer Wolf, 

John & Linda Wolf, Evan & Lauren Wolf, Tom & Deanna Wolf; Wolf, McDermott, Depue, Sabott, Butz & Porto LLC, Lydell & Lorrie Woodbury, 
Karen Wray, Scott & Julia Yank, Leslee Yost, Justin & Melinn Young, Lila Zimmerman

New landscaping was added at the Vetran’s Park in the summer with help from 
a NBCAF grant.

Morse Bluff American Legion Post 340 members stand in their 
newly renovated kitchen that was made possible with a grant 
from NBCAF.

Janice Fonda, John Hemmer & Aaron Wiegert FORVIS, Joe & Jane Francis, 
Beverly & Friend Forsberg, Gene & Lyn Ann Franzluebbers, 

Richard & Barbara Pokorny Freeman, Ron & Rita Freeman, Mary Gaskill,
 Ron & Pat Getzschman, Paul Gifford, Gary & Marsha Gillis, 

Carol Givens, Monica Glodowski, Marlyn Gordon, 
Matt & Suzanne Greenquist, Tammy & Carl Groh, Vaughn & Chris Gross-

Rhode,  Steve & Bev Grueber, North Bend Insurance Agency, Dennis & Joan 
Guinane, Doug & Carol Haase, Laura Hale, Jerry & Cecilia Hall, 
Bob & LuRae Hallstrom, Pete & Betty Hamata, Deena Hamilton, 

Gary & Marlene Hampl, Donna Happel, Bob & Jerrine Harris, 
Bob & JoLynn Hartman, Ben & Chalice Harvey, Erik & Anita Harvey, 

Ron & Dawn Hasebroock, Dr. Greg & Mary Haskins, Tom & Patty Hastings, 
Jim & Linda Havelka, Jason & Abby Hegemann, Doug & Judy Heim, 
Nichole Heinz, Erik & Allison Hemminger, Scott & Kelly Henderson, 

David & Margaret Hershiser, Bob & Diane Hillis, Adeline Hines, 
Jeff & Barb Hines, Jim & Diane Hines, Mark & Patrice Hines, 

Rick & Jan Hobza, Lynne Hoffman, Kris Holoch, Kelly & Virginia Holthus, 
Doug & Deb Holtmeyer, Dave & Sheila HullMike Hunke, Molly Hunter, 
Bill & Carolyn Jackson, Mike & Julie Jacobson, Gerald & Theresa Jakub, 

Keith & Pam Jardine, Dean Jenkins, Chuck & Caryl Johannsen, 
Chuck & Marcia Johnson, Cody Siefren & Krista Johnson, Darlene & LeMoyne Johnson, Dr. Mark C Johnson, Eric & Rachel Johnson, 

Galen & JoAnn Johnson, Rod & Nancy Johnson, Tom & Marlene Johnson, Elaine Jones, Mike & Sally Jones, Judy Jorgensen, Janice Joyce, 
Betty Jurgens, Penny Kampschneider, Brent & Jennifer Karnatz, Jerry & Sandy Karnatz, Cheryl Kavan, Eric & Jenna Kavan, 

Greg & Kris Kavan, Kirk & Karen Kavan, Ken & Julie Kelberlau, Dale & Evelyn Kinney, Jack & Loretta Kloke, Justin & Nicole Knight,
 Nancy Knoell, Martin & Peg Koopman, Diane Kortum, Lee & Michaela Kortus, Ron & Susie Kranz, Terri Krasne, Kevin & Hailey Kraus, 

Brad & Julia Krebs, Adam & Penny Kreikemeier, Rob & Pam Kreikemeier, Kathryn Krenzer, Jeff & Tami Krejci, Irish Krepel, 
Seth & Molly Krivohlavek, Josh & Emily Kropf, Sarah Kruse, Fred Ladehoff, Lavonne Ladehoff, Keith Lallman, Fred & Lois Lambley, 
Nick & Cheryl Lamme, Daryl Lanc, Jim & Diny Landen, Joan Lang, Lyle & Jan Larsen, Bernard & Diane Larson, Brock & Liz LaSure, 

Kelly Jo & Robert Leeper, Bill & Deb Leftwich, Skip & Carol Legge, Christina & Kelly Liekhus, Cindy Limbach, Nancy Limbach, Jim Loach, 
Kevin & Marge Lodl, Don & Jackie Loseke, Jim & Patty Manhart, Lu Marcotte, Larry & Mary Marik, John & Katy Marshall, 

Darryn & Sandy Martens, Brad & Kathy Martindale, Sandy Mataya, Terry & Linda McClain, Shawn & Megan McDowell, Audrey McGinn, 
Randy & Barb McIntyre, Clayton & Whitney McKee, Steve & Robin McKelvey, Dr. Tom & Evelyn McKnight, Jack McVicker & Mary Lu McCoy, 

Bill & Debbie Mehaffey, Robert Mehaffey, Dan & Bonnie Mensik, Tom & Kathy Mensik, Mary Meyer, Clint & Sarah Meyers, 
Mark & Maria Michaelis, John & Karen Miller, Rich & Muriel Miller, Brian & Tammie Mills, Jeff & Randi Mimick, Jim & Ann Minarick, 

Steve & Sharon Minarick, Jeff & Deanna Mitties, Dave & Sheila Monke, Cathy Morrissey, Doug & Sheri Moser, Jim & Lynda Moser, 

Honorariums to NBACF Fund in honor of Tom & Deanna 
Wolf and Platte Valley Bank Memorials to NBACF Fund in 

memory of: Ray Schutt, Marvin Winkelman, 
Alice Scott Colgan, Ronald Ondracek, Vern Virka, 

Pat Chapman, Dennis Emanuel, Colette Feala, Mike McGinn, 
Mary Flamme, Sandra Kruger, Jeanene Westerman, 

Dennis Emanuel, Colette Feala, Dolores Bose, 
Edward Trapp Sr., Jean Groff, David Hoffman, Vernon Virka, 
Dean Cunningham, Dale Brant, Elaine Walla, Sydney Regan, 

Gary Anderson, Herman & Helen Barnes, Pat Voss, 
Paul & Norma Hamilton, Susan “Sue” Stack, Duane Emanuel, 

Don Chvatal, Thomas E. Wolf, Richard J. Thege, 
Darryn Martens

Veterans Memorial Park Fund Donors: 
Janet Dunker, Carroll & Carol Wiebold, William Winkelman, 

Tracy Lambley, Janet Warneke, Gregg Dahlheim, 
Nicole Dolan, Doug & Connie Wamberg, Jennifer Abels, 

Kathie Englert & Connie Rathbun

Memorials and Honorariums to Veterans Memorial Park for: 
Lorraine Kavan, Joe Widhelm, Marvin Winkelman, 

Cleon Winkelman, Jerome Warneke, William F. Dahlheim, 
George Kaplan, Thomas E. Wolf, Nick & Pat Nelson


